WINDHAM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL BOARD MEETING
MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 3, 2020
Present: Bill Anton, Laurie Garland, Mickey Parker-Jennings, Carolyn Partridge, Antje Ruppert, Heath Boyer, Kathy and Kord Scott, Ernie Friedli, Tom Widger, Russ Cumming, Crystal Corriveau, Bob Bingham, Howie Ires, Ginny Crittenden
Call to Order: 4:03 pm
Minutes: Carolyn P. moves to approve the minutes from the meeting from January 6, 2019, Antje R. 2nd.
Russ C. asks why tuition was set for less than the equalized student costs. Laurie G. explains that WES met a fairly common rate in the district and that there is an allowable cap tuition costs cannot be over. Russ G. also requested that the Principal’s report and the Superintendent’s report are added to the minutes and published on the Windham Town website.

Bills & Pay orders: To be approved at the next meeting.
Members of the public: Crystal C. met with the Principal to discuss student enrollment. According to her research, WES is obligated to provide school lunch on a daily basis. Carolyn P. read an email thread between her and members of the AoE. Russ C. requests that this email thread be included in the minutes (see attachment “Email thread for school lunch”). Russ C. suggests to approach Valley Cares about the additional preparation of school lunches. Bill A. explains all the technical and administrative steps involved in setting up a daily lunch program. Kord S. suggests the use of the West River Community Project’s community kitchen.
Heath B. asks if the newly formed Ad-hoc Group directly address questions to the CFO and the Superintendent. Bill A. responds that one point of contact would be preferred.

Principal’s report: see attachment
Antje R. moves to adopt the Continuous Improvement Plan prepared by the Principal, Carolyn P. 2nd.
Crystal C. asks if there will be public input on the hiring of a new primary grade teacher to replace Sally Newton. Bill A. explains that the Superintendent and the Principal usually take on the hiring process.

A question was raised whether independent schools get special ed funding. Bill A. responds that independent schools have the same allowable expenses, however, they can charge excess costs (i. e. special ed) to the parents.

Carolyn P. informs the public about the bill H.661 she drafted to propose pre-K special ed be funded the same as K-12.

Superintendent’s report: see attachment
Bill A. informs the board about a meeting at Leland & Gray about the recently published weighting study which will be held on February 10, 2020 at 6pm.
RECESS 5:30pm followed by Budget Information Meeting 
Next meeting: March 2, 2020 at 4 pm
Adjourn: 7:10 pm
